
Annual Meeting August 17 

Our annual meeting will be held on August 17th at 
MacPherson Park.  Our meeting follows the HOA annual 
meeting and will start around 10am.    

We will be covering the status of the company and 
upcoming projects.  This is a great time to ask any 
questions you may have, providing the company with 
feedback, and getting to know the board and staff.  We 
look forward to seeing you there.  
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Minimizing Water Waste 

In September there will be a 3-year warranty inspection and 
cleaning of the water tower.  During that time, the tank will be 
out of service.  The work will take approximately 5 days.  
During this time, the well will run continuously supplying the 
system with water.   

Because the well has a minimum volume of water that it can provide we 
needed to come up with a way to exhaust any excess water off the 
system.  Instead of wasting water onto the ground, we decided to install 
an Underground Injection Control point at our older well.  

This new functionality will maintain a specified pressure in the system.  
Once that pressure has been reached, the excess pressure/water will be 
forced down the well and back into the aquifer.   

New Board Member Election 

This year we have one open seat on the board to be filled in 
November.  Steven Proffitt has been a ranch resident for 7 
years and has applied for this position. Steven will have the 
opportunity to speak at our annual meeting on August 17th  
and will appear on the October ballot.  Ballots will be 
mailed at the end of September, and the new board 
member will take office on November 1st.  

See Steven’s Statement Below  

Board Meeting August 14th 

Our next board meeting will be held Wednesday August 
14th at 3pm. Board meetings are held at the water 
company office and accessible to persons with 
disabilities.  

Board Candidate Statement by Steven Proffitt 

I am choosing to run for the water board seat to become more involved and knowledgeable and to give back to my 
community.  

I am originally from Beavercreek, Oregon but traveled around a fair amount in the Service. I served in the U.S.M.C. for 23 
years. I was in motor transport/maintenance field in the service and then a diesel mechanic in the private sector. I worked at 
Caterpillar for 15 yrs before officially retiring. 

My wife and I have lived on the Ranch for 7 years and are very comfortable here. We think this is truly a great place.  

We enjoy hiking, traveling and square dancing as well as lots and lots of yard work. 

I would like the opportunity to learn about the Water department and I am a level headed thinker and problem solver which 
I believe is always needed. 

I’d appreciate your vote, 

Steven Proffitt 
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